
MEETING WITH THE PRESIDENT
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1204 to 1252
National Security Council Meeting in the Cabinet Room

Kissinger came in about ten minutes late. While the President
was waiting for Kissinger, the President talked about the Defense
cuts. SecDef said he did&t like them, that the House Floor is
the danger, it is coming up Wednesday.

We talked about the seizure of a US merchant ship by a Cambodian
gunboat. Apparently we were notified at 3:15 a. rn. that it happened
about sixty miles southwest of Kompong Som and about eight miles
from an island claimed by both Cambodia and Saigon. Schlesinger
said the ship was probably in port by now. Various options were
discussed: seize Cambodian assets, they are already blocked;
as semble sorne fo rc e in the Gulf off Siam; warning s to Cambodia
and China; seize the small island, which has oil; declare a
blockade. It is not clear what the objective was by the Cambodians,
it might be part of a Cambodian/North Vietnam fracas. They have
seized a Panamanian and a Philippine boat recently and then
released them both. They claim three miles around the island,
but that is a violation of international law, and this was an act of
piracy. There are two problems: get the ship back, and the other
is how the US appears. One thought is to seize something and
demand release of the ship and its crew. It looks like it would be
2-1/2 to 3 days before we could get ships there. We could mine the
harbor. We could bomb. We could send a force in to get the ship.
In any event, reconnaissance will be done. I was struck by the
NSC meeting, the fact that there were no papers, no option papers,
no listing of the options, no real order to the meeting, no particular
range of views, no real analysis of the psychological side. Henry
and the President seemed to favor strong warnings and announce
the warnings, turn the Coral Sea around, get some ships organized
in Subic Bay and undertake photo reconnaissance. The Vice
President related the matter to the South Korean/Pueblo incidents,
recommended a violent reaction, talked about bombing, developing a
set of escalating steps. I asked the question -- when we found out
about it. Kissinger said at 7:15; Colby said at 3:15 a.m. At that
point it was clear that no one had been told between 3:15 and 7:15 a.m.
which were the hours when the ship had not yet moved into port and
when you had the maximum options. It caused a bit of stir in the
room when it was clear that all that time had been blown. I
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recommended that rather than annoucing the strong warnings,
that the announcement by the White House be that of the fact
that it has happened, that the President was notified, that the
NSC met, that the US Government is communicating with the
appropriate governments concerning this act of piracy, and to
secure the release of the ship. The President and Kissinger
finally decided the opposite; namely to say that much, but to
go on and demand release of the ship publicly and talk tough.
My feeling was that you didn't need to talk tough if you were
talking tough privately, and that the danger was that it would
stir up the Hill to come up with some things to oppose your
doing anything. I lost.


